
Links for more information are in blue 

Your Invitation To Respond 
The time is now. Help shape your future, and your community's future, by responding to the 
2020 Census. 

Homes will begin receiving their invitation to respond to the 2020 Census between March 12-20. 
These official Census Bureau mailings will include detailed information and a Census ID for 
completing the Census online. 

During this time frame, some homes will receive a paper questionnaire (sometimes known as the census 
form). Please complete your form online, by phone, or by mail when your invitation to respond 
arrives. Visit my2020census.gov to begin. 

How To Respond 
The 2020 Census will ask a few simple questions about you and everyone who is or will be 
living with you on April 1, 2020. 

For the first time, you can choose to complete the census online, by phone, or by mail. Find out 
more about each of these methods below: 

• Online Response Guide 
• Phone Response Guide 
• Paper (Mail) Response Guide 

Please note that if you are responding online, you must complete the census in one sitting, as you 
don't have the ability to save your progress. See the questions the census asks here.   

If you do not receive an invitation to respond from the Census Bureau, you may respond online 
or visit our Contact Us page to call our phone line. 

Who Should Respond 
The 2020 Census counts everyone living in the United States and its five territories (Puerto Rico, 
American Samoa, the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, Guam, and the U.S. 
Virgin Islands). 

One person should respond for each home. That person must be at least 15 years old. They 
should live in the home or place of residence themselves and know general information about 
each person living there. (For more information, visit Questions Asked.)  

https://2020census.gov/en/mailings.html
https://my2020census.gov/
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond/responding-online.html
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond/responding-by-phone.html
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond/responding-by-mail.html
https://2020census.gov/en/about-questions.html
https://2020census.gov/en/contact-us.html
https://2020census.gov/en/about-questions.html


Who Should Be Counted and Where? 
You should be counted where you are living and sleeping most of the time as of April 1, 2020. If 
you are responding for your home, count everyone who lives and sleeps there most of the time as 
of April 1, 2020. This includes young children, foster children, roommates, and any family 
members or friends who are living with you, even temporarily. 

People in some living situations—including students, service members, and people in health care 
facilities—may have questions about how to respond or where they should count themselves. 
You may also have questions if you are moving, have multiple residences, or have no permanent 
address. 

To help you respond, the Census Bureau also offers webpages and guides in 59 non-English languages, 
including American Sign Language, as well as guides in Braille and large print. Visit Language 
Support to learn more. 

 

All information obtained from the:  https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond.html 

 

https://2020census.gov/en/languages.html
https://2020census.gov/en/languages.html
https://2020census.gov/en/ways-to-respond.html
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